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December 5, 2012 
 
Attention: Austin City Council 
RE: Beer & Wine Permit Letter of Support 
Wheatsville Food Co-op 4001 South Lamar, Austin, TX 78704 
 
Dear City Council, 
 
Wheatsville Food Co-op is a responsible cooperative Austin business which 
has been operating near the UT campus since 1976. By consistently offering 
products and services that shoppers want and need, they have been able to 
grow profit year after year. The result of their profit has directly impacted 
the amount of money they are able to donate to support our own mission 
and the community at large here in Austin. 
 
Wheatsville has demonstrated that they are able to be a responsible beer 
and wine vendor, even in a neighborhood with many underage UT students. 
Their zero tolerance for underage drinking and successful enforcement of 
the TABC rules and regulations shows a long history of compliance and 
willingness to uphold the law. 
 
While many businesses give and offer support to SFC, we feel it is 
important for our community to offer our support back to the only grocery 
food co-op operating in Texas. Since 1976 Wheatsville has been a 
cornerstone of our independent Austin culture. With over 12,000 invested 
owners, the co-op is a perfect example of how neighbors take care of 
neighbors here in Austin. 
 
With Wheatsville’s support, SFC has been able to offer programs and 
services that positively contribute to Austin’s sustainable and local food 
culture. I urge you to grant a permit to sell beer and wine to Wheatsville 
Food Co-op at their new 4001 South Lamar location. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Ronda Rutledge 
Executive Director 
 

 

 


